

### Dear Students, Accredited Analysts, Colleagues, Lecturers, Examiners and Staff,

Due to the extraordinary situation of the global Covid-19 pandemic, the Jung Institute is forced to make a significant adjustment to its teaching activities for the Summer Semester 2020.

At this time, which involves many difficulties and challenges for us all, the Curatorium and the Board of the Training Sector have decided to make some important changes. In particular, the Summer Semester for 2020 will be converted to a live-online teaching experience (e.g. Skype, Zoom), exclusively for students. External interested parties will not be able to participate in this offer.

Lecturers who take part in this online approach will be supported with the technical implementation to help with the smooth running of the sessions.

The offer described below is our intention. Whether we can achieve everything we are planning however, is not yet certain. Together we are working on the detailed planning with confidence but under some time pressure. We intend that by Easter time we will be in a position to tell you with more certainty how far we will succeed with our plan. Please understand that we need to focus all our efforts on this activity right now. We therefore ask you for a little patience so that we can work on the solutions and address the questions arising. Under these exceptional circumstances, please understand if for the next few weeks we encourage you to contact us for urgent matters only.

Many of you have already expressed a spontaneous wish to help or support us - in whatever form. We are very grateful for this. But if you write to us now, it will also take time and energy to examine your request and to answer you. Rest assured: if we need help, we will be glad to write to you in good time and ask you exactly what support or help we may need.

Since it is too early to confirm the detail of our plan, we ask Students to hold off paying fees until another notice is issued shortly after Easter. Regarding the fees, the following decisions have been made:

- Semester fees for students who participate online (Both in German and in English) 2500 CHF
- Leave of absence semester without examinations: Reduction from CHF 900 to CHF 450
- Leave of absence semester with examinations: CHF 900 (unchanged)
- Examination fees: unchanged

Stay healthy - physically and mentally!

Our planning in detail:

#### 1. FMH courses

The FMH instruction will be held as online courses with immediate effect and until 3rd July 2020. In the meanwhile, if an official permission is granted for attendance sessions to begin again before 3rd July, we will do our best to reinstate the attendance timetable.

#### 2. German language semester programme

The German-language semester programme will be held as online courses also until 3rd July 2020. If an official permission is granted for attendance classes to begin again before July 3rd, we will do our best to reinstate the attendance timetable. Certain self-experience and practical seminars (e.g. workshop seminars for Sandplay) cannot realistically take place. These sessions will be rescheduled for a later semester. Other seminars will be offered in the time slots freed up by this, wherever possible with similar topics.

#### 3. CAS

The CAS seminars will be held as online teaching until 3rd July 2020. If an official permission is granted for attendance classes to begin again before July 3rd, we will do our best to reinstate the attendance timetable.

# 4. English language semester programme

The English Block cannot take place in the planned form and the currently published timetable will be cancelled. In its place we are preparing a modified online offer for the block period from 15th June to 3rd July running from Monday to Friday over the three-week period. Two themed seminars will be running in parallel every day to ensure that a good selection of content is available. We will also take the different time zones into account in the event planning so that events are accessible to all.

## 5. ISP (Summer Intensive Program)

Unfortunately this must be cancelled without possibility for substitution.

## 6. Supervision and training analysis

From now until 3rd July, training analysis can take place via videoconference. These sessions will not be considered as part of the ongoing 30 percent quota. Individual supervision can, as before, take place via videoconference. During these exceptional circumstances, group supervision sessions will also be offered online.

#### 7. Exams Summer Semester 2020

- a) Exceptionally at this time, examinations may be held during a leave of absence semester.
- b) All examinations will be held online. In the event that an examiner does not wish to conduct an examination online, you will have access to a list of alternative examiners who will be available. Students thus have the possibility to contact other examiners if they do not want to postpone the exam to a later semester.
- c) The main examiner will organise the exam date with the student and the expert. The main examiner will inform the student secretariat of the date of the examination by 1st May.
- d) In the Summer Semester the number of times a student may choose the same examiner is exceptionally extended to three times instead of twice, just for these online exams.

- e) The fairy tale exam in the Summer Semester will be held exclusively as a 48-hour homework assignment.
- f) All material for this exam period will be sent electronically, including grade sheets.
- g) The exam period is extended from 1st June to 1st July 2020.

## 8. Appointments with the Admission Committee

During the Summer Semester all Interviews with the Admission Committee may exceptionally be conducted by videoconference.

#### 9. Committee work

This can take place via video conference. Details are still to be clarified.

# 10. The annual Diploma presentation and farewell aperitif

Unfortunately this will be cancelled.

## 11. Meeting of the Accredited Analysts on 18th June

This is currently being decided.

Finally, we would like to point out that we are planning the Winter Semester 20/21 to be held within the usual "normal" framework. With a focus on self-care of Students and Staff alike, we are not planning to add additional courses or examinations. We don't want to run the risk of overtaxing ourselves, since nobody knows whether we will be physically and mentally recovered by the autumn and whether we will be able to make additional efforts. Furthermore, it is not yet clear what the general situation around the Covid-19 epidemic in the autumn will be like.

As with all of the above - we ask for your understanding.

Küsnacht, 19.03.2020,

Renate Daniel

Milawel

Wolf-Jürgen Cramm

W.J. fram